                                                           WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION

                                                   BOARD OF DIRECTORS CONFERENCE CALL

                                                                APRIL 30, 2014-12:00 NOON

                                                                            MINUTES

                The conference call of the WV Bar Foundation Board of Directors was called to order by President Harry Hatfield on April 30, 2014 at 12:00 Noon.

                The Board members, consisting of a super majority, participating in the conference call were Vice President Steve White, Secretary/Treasurer Ancil Ramey, Judge Michael Aloi, Richard Bolen, Jodie Boylen, Tom Flaherty, Ken Gray, Dean Joyce McConnell, Kathy Santa Barbara, John Shott, David Webb and Tracey Weber. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder was also present.

                President Hatfield began the meeting by thanking the Board members for making themselves available on such quick notice to discuss the email communications from David Fryson, a member of the 2014 class of Bar Foundation Fellows, who stated that some of those in attendance were offended by what they considered embarrassing and degrading lyrics in a song that had been performed during the Bob Noone Show on April 24 as a part of the Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner/25th Anniversary Celebration. After some additional comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed for the Board to go into Executive Session regarding this matter. After some period of time, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to return to open session with no formal action being taken during the Executive Session.

                After more discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to send an appropriate response to Mr. Fryson as follows: The Board of the West Virginia Bar Foundation received, thoroughly investigated, and solemnly considered your concerns regarding our dinner last week. We deeply regret and apologize to you, your guests, and others who were offended by Bob Noone’s performance at our dinner. We have brought the matter to Mr. Noone’s attention and understand that he will be reaching out to you with a similar response. If you know any group that you think might want to apply to the Foundation for funding, we have asked our Executive Director to provide them with information regarding our application process, which is also available on our website. We are deeply honored to have you as a Foundation Fellow and, again, please accept our apologies.

                There being no further business to transact, the conference call was terminated.
